
P RO T E C T I N G  O U R  L OW C O U N T RY  S I N C E  1 9 7 1

Annual ReportAnnual Report
2 0 2 02 0 2 0

 

BEAUFORT COUNTY

OPEN
LAND

TRUST



22    |   WWW. OPENLANDTRUST.ORG  |  (843) 521-2175  |   WWW. OPENLANDTRUST.ORG  |  (843) 521-2175

LetterLetter from the Executive Director

Dear Members, 
This year we are celebrating 50 years of land protection! The work of the Beaufort County Open Land Trust is all around us. As you drive 
over the Broad River Bridge and look out over Lemon Island, you don’t see hundreds of rooftops. Instead you see miles of marsh and those 
quintessential lowcountry hummock islands, none of which will ever be developed. When you drive down Carteret Street, rather than 
multistory homes or office buildings at Bellamy Curve you have a breathtaking view of the Beaufort River. Beyond those properties that you 
helped purchase to protect our views and sense of place are the 25,000+ acres of private land that are protected forever through conservation 
easements. These conservation easements prevent inappropriate large scale development, provide us with road and river buffers, protect and 
enhance water quality, provide wildlife habitat and help sustain South Carolina’s thriving agricultural and timber industries. 

Beaufort has so much to be proud of when it comes to protecting what we love.  We have a community that takes great pride and effort in 
protecting our unique and critical places. But our world is changing quickly and the role of land protection has never been more important. 
The growth brought on by the pandemic is unprecedented and we must continue to do everything we can to protect what we have because 
once it is gone, we don’t get it back. We speak more on growth and the role of land protection on page 9 of this newsletter.  

Serendipitously, with the influx of growth and its challenges, the Open Land Trust has also had an influx of new talent and energy. Over 
the past three years the organization has gained an entirely new staff. In addition to the expertise our team brings to the organization, we 
are incredibly passionate and passion is what drives the work that we do. This is more than a job to us. We live here and we are raising our 
families here. Our work has far reaching implications for those who matter most to us, and we carry that responsibility with us every day. 
Complimenting the new energy that the staff brings are our dedicated board members who have deep roots in and intimate knowledge of 
the area, each of whom are actively engaged in the work and direction of the organization. 

We are committed to carrying on the legacy of those who came before us and to raising the next generation of land stewards who will be a 
part of the next 50 years of land protection success. With great challenge comes great opportunity and I think we as a community are ready 
for that challenge. Thank you for your support, we cannot do it without you!

With appreciation,
Kristin

The staff of the Open Land Trust and the next generation.
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Comings & GoingsComings & Goings

Ashley Rhodes Ashley Rhodes Ashley Rhodes has been a part 
of the Open Land Trust team both as a volunteer and 
a special events contractor for the past 3 years. Her 
passion for our work is evident in everything she has 
done for the organization and and as of July 1, 2021 
Ashley officially joins the team as the Director of 
Development.  A native of the southern lowcountry, 

Ashley has an innate passion for the land and all it has to offer. 

Ashley began her career in special events as the first resource development 
director for Nemours Wildlife Foundation.  She then established Ashley Rhodes 
Event Designs in 2008 and grew her career to become one of the most sought-
after wedding planners in the region. Now a mother of two young boys, Ashley 
has decided to take a step back from the fast pace of luxury weddings and focus 
her energy on advancing the important work of the Open Land Trust.  

You can contact Ashley at ashley@openlandtrust.com.

Kate Schaefer Kate Schaefer Kate joined the Beaufort County 
Open Land Trust in December 2020. She earned her 
bachelor’s degree in Conservation Biology from Clemson 
University and master’s degree from Kenan-Flagler 
business school at UNC-Chapel Hill. You may know Kate 
from her work with the Coastal Conservation League in 
Beaufort. She is passionate about local land conservation 

policy and loves speaking with others about the positive role land protection plays 
in protecting water quality and our quality of life. 

At OLT, Kate will work with landowners, partners, and local and state government 
programs to identify strategic land protection opportunities in the region. 
Currently, OLT manages Beaufort County’s Rural and Critical Lands program and 
Kate serves as the staff liaison.

Kate lives in Beaufort with her husband Paul and two children and you can contact 
her at kate@openlandtrust.com

Colden R. Battey, Jr. Colden R. Battey, Jr. Colden has been 
a partner in the law firm of Harvey & Battey since 
1963. In addition to his legal practice, Colden 
served as chairman of Beaufort County Council 
for 8 years; he is a past 
president of the Beaufort 
County Bar Association, 
past director of the South 
Carolina Bar Association 
and of the South 
Carolina Trial Lawyers 
Association. Colden is a 
director of the Nemours Wildlife Foundation and 
served as Chairman of the Foundation from 2008 
to 2020. We are thrilled to welcome Mr. Battey 
back to the Board.

Al StokesAl Stokes  Al retired 
from the SCDNR as 
Manager of the Waddell 
Mariculture Research 
and Development 
Center, where he spent 
more than 40 years 
developing spawning and production techniques for 
several commercial and recreationally important 
finfish and marine shrimp species.  He is currently 
employed as a shrimp production consultant for 
Zeigler Bros Inc., an international aquaculture 
feeds company. Al is a member of the May River 
Watershed Action Plan Advisory Committee and 
a Deputy State Law Enforcement Officer.  He is 
a volunteer for the Port Royal Sound Maritime 
Center, the SCDNR Victoria Bluff Heritage Trust 
Preserve and the Victoria Bluff Marine Reserve.

Beek Webb  Beek Webb  Beek was born and raised in Beaufort and has an in-depth knowledge of the land and its 
history. He has played a vital role in protecting some of OLT’s most prized properties such as The Green in the 
Old Point. Beek has been a member of the Open Land Trust Board of Directors for many years and has served as 
former President and as a member of the Land Committee. In addition to the Open Land Trust, Beek also serves 
as a member of the Rural and Critical Land Preservation Board for Council District 2.

A Warm WelcomeWarm Welcome TO
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A Fond FarewellFond Farewell TO

Alex Shuford Alex Shuford   During Alex’s two terms on the Board he 
served as both President and Vice President and was an active 
member of both the Finance Committee and Land Committee. 
Alex has a deep love of the land and continues to serve on the OLT 
Land Committee where we are grateful to have his knowledge, 
passion and leadership. 

Alison GuilloudAlison Guilloud    Alison served two consecutive terms on 
the Board and was the Charmain of the Development Committee.  
Alison’s experience in administration, financial management, 
and marketing coupled with her love for Beaufort contributed 
greatly to the organization. Alison has remained extremely active 
in the Development Committee and is a key volunteer in the 50th 
Anniversary Celebrations. 

John Trask, IIIJohn Trask, III    The Open 
Land Trust has been part of John’s 
life long before he served as a board 
member and he remains involved after 
his board term expired. Growing up on 
St. Helena, John has an inherent love 
for the land and for the salt marshes and 
rivers that surround us. He continues 
to support the organization’s efforts to 
protect this place we love. 

Comings & GoingsComings & Goings

New Property: Holly Hall Plantation, Lady’s Island 
Earlier this year, the Open Land Trust was honored to accept a conservation easement transfer from The Nature Conservancy on 518 
acres located in the heart of Lady’s Island. Holly Hall Plantation has been protected since 1991 and has been stewarded by The Nature 
Conservancy. The Open Land Trust is excited to add this pristine property to its array of protected lands in and around Beaufort County. 
Holly Hall is currently managed for wildlife, 
recreation, and timber production. Approximately 
16% of the property is set aside for rural 
preservation, 11% of the property is agriculture 
open space, and the remaining 73% of the property 
is actively managed timberland. The conservation 
easement contains three diked fresh-to-brackish water 
impoundments that are best described as types of 
tidal freshwater marsh communities featuring rushes, 
sedges, grasses, and cattails. These impoundments 
and surrounding brackish marshes are used heavily 
as feeding areas for herons, egrets, wood storks, and 
ospreys.  The property features over 4 miles of river 
frontage enhancing public views from the Morgan 
River, Point Creek and Rock Springs Creek thus also 
protecting and enhancing the overall water quality. 
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2020 Protected Properties2020 Protected Properties

Oak Island – Conservation Easement

33.4 Acres  •  St Helena Island 
Protects 7,000 feet of marsh frontage on Jenkins Creek leading to the 
St Helena Sound. Partnership with The Nature Conservancy.

The Rivers Place – Conservation Easement

65 acres  •  Hampton
Protects a large cypress wetland and significant road frontage on 
either side of Hwy 601.

Grace Tract Addition – 
Conservation Easement

4 acres  •  St Helena Island
Increase to currently protected agriculture land 
and 300 feet of additional marsh frontage on 
Jenkins Creek leading to the St Helena Sound.

Henry Farm North – Fee Purchase

88 acres  •  St Helena Island
Protects over 1,000 feet of river frontage on Eddings Point Creek 
leading to the St Helena Sound as well as 80 acres of prime 
farmland. Partnership with Beaufort County Rural and Critical Land 
Preservation Program, the South Carolina Conservation Bank and The 
Center for Heirs Property Preservation.

Longwood – Conservation Easement

227 acres  •  St Helena Island
Protects 6,000 feet of marsh frontage on Station Creek and 5,000 feet 
of road frontage on Lands End Road and Seaside Road. Partnership 
with Beaufort County Rural and Critical Land Preservation Program.
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50 years ago, the Beaufort County Open Land Trust was founded 
so citizens who cared about preserving the spectacular scenic vistas 
that define Beaufort County would have a non-profit organization 
dedicated to raising funds to protect key parcels of land from 
development. Since 1971, the Open Land Trust has grown to 
protect over 25,000 acres in seven counties. 

Festivities began on May 1, 2021 with Brunch on the Bluff 
– on the Bay Street site where it all began. The year-long party 
continues with a Chicken Salad Lunch series, the ever-popular 
Auldbrass Tours in November and the full year will wrap with a 
Chef ’s Dinner series at Widgeon Point in April of 2022.

As Beaufort continues to grow, and as environmental pressures 
increase, the leadership role of the Open Land Trust will be more 
important than ever.

Celebrating 50 Years of Land ProtectionCelebrating 50 Years of Land Protection

Chicken Salad Lunches
In the early days, members of the Trust did everything they could 
think of to raise money, including selling potholders on Bay 
Street and hosting luncheons for tour groups in private historic 
homes. The luncheons featured the “Hot Chicken Salad” that 
is in the Open Land Trust cookbook, Sea Island Seasons. Unlike 
today’s popular cranberry chicken salad, the Open Land Trust 
chicken salad featured crushed potato chips! An army of faithful 
volunteers made sure that the luncheons happened every Spring 
and Fall for over 25 years. The funds raised helped protect Bay 
Street Bluff, Bellamy Curve and Lemon Island. 

The concept was simple and the fundraising effort was extremely 
successful! As we celebrate 50 years, we are bringing back this 
successful tradition of Open Land Trust Luncheons. There is no 
better way to raise awareness and fundraise, than (safely) with 
friends at your home. 

SIGN UP AS A HOSTESS: You select any Tuesday or Thursday, 
May-November 2021 from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm. As a “CSL” host, 
you will prepare a boxed or plated chicken salad lunch for 12. 
We leave all of the details to you. We simply need a hospitable 
hostess(es), seating to dine al fresco, and food and beverage. The 
Land Trust will provide you with six bottles of white wine for 
your luncheon. You can call the office at 843-521-2175 or email 
Haley Romeo for more information at haley@openlandtrust.com 
. 
SIGN UP AS A GUEST: Visit our 50th Anniversary page on our 
website for a list of the upcoming Chicken Salad Lunches. Tickets 
can be purchased on Eventbrite or you can call the office at 843-
521-2175.  

The Beaufort County Open Land Trust’s 
2021 Auldbrass Tours will be held 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 5 AND 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 6. 

Daily tours to run from  
8:30 am - 5:30 pm

TICKETS ON SALE NOW:  
WWW.OPENLANDTRUST.ORG 
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Brunch on the BluffBrunch on the Bluff
KICKING OFF A YEAR OF CELEBRATIONS
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Out & AboutOut & About
“New on the New” Paddle Trip
Fourteen members of the Open Land Trust brought in the New 
Year on the New River with Jody and April Tinsley, Master 
Naturalists, as guides. We paddled upstream on the New River 
to the base of the Great 
Swamp and stopped 
for lunch on one of 
our conservation 
easement properties to 
talk about landscape-
scale conservation and 
its importance to the 
Lowcountry.

Combahee River Hunt for Spider Lilies
In April, twelve members gathered at Sugar Hill landing near the 
Combahee River on the hunt for blooming Spider Lilies led by 
guides Jody and April Tinsley as well as Dr. Al Segars. Although we 
were a few weeks early for a bloom, members enjoyed the ACE 
Basin and learned where to take a look for the blooming flowers.

Your South Carolina with 
Dr. Al Segars: Botany Bay, 
Donnelly and Bear Island 
Wildlife Management Areas
In light of the COVID-19 Pandemic, in 
October 2020 Dr. Al Segars offered to host 
a webinar series focused on public lands in 
South Carolina that can be visited by the 
general public. Dr. Segars explained the best 
time to go and what you may experience 
at the two locations. Scan the QR code to 
access recordings of these webinars.  

Nemours Wildlife 
Foundation 
Property Tour
Dr. Ernie Wiggers and 
Biologist Beau Bauer led 
a group of Open Land 
Trust members on a tour 
of Nemours, one of the 
largest properties in Beaufort 

County.  We learned about the history of rice cultivation and 
how that shaped the wildlife habitat we have come to know, love 
and pursue over the years. Thank you to the Nemours Wildlife 
Foundation Board for sharing your expertise and property with 
our members!  

American Bald Eagle Presentation by 
Tom Murphy
Wildlife Biologist and American 
Bald Eagle expert, Tom Murphy, 
presented to a group of Open 
Land Trust members about the 
history, recovery, and ecology 
of the American Bald Eagle at 
Widgeon Point Preserve on Lemon 
Island. After the presentation, folks 
viewed the eagles from a spotting scope and the eagles gave us 
quite the show.  Beaufort County Passive Parks program recently 
opened Widgeon Point Preserve for public enjoyment.  

Bear Island

Donnelly

Botany Bay
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Census Data HighlightsCensus Data Highlights
THE URGENCY OF LAND PROTECTION

The South Carolina lowcountry is home to one of the most charismatic landscapes in America – and also one of the fastest growing. In fact, 
the 2020 census showed growth across South Carolina at 10.8% over ten years: Beaufort and Jasper topped that with 18.4% and 21.3% 
growth respectively.

From the 2020 Census, we know that coastal development is outpacing non-coastal development, that more land is being used per person 
than ever before, and that this means coastal residents are building more, driving more, boating more, and generally using more resources 
than they were 10, 30 or 50 years ago.

Beaufort County conservation efforts, whether through private conservation easements, the County’s Rural and Critical Program, and 
federal partnerships with the National Park Service,  USDA, and Department of Defense to protect land, water and quality of life have been 
broadly successful. As we look back on our 50 years as a land trust, we must also look forward to what the next 50 years will bring and how 
land protection benefits the growing population who will share this landscape.  

Where we protect land shapes how we grow.  

When we protect land on St Helena, we are not just protecting prime farmland and an agrarian economy, we are protecting a rural 
landscape across Chowan Creek from a burgeoning Lady’s Island. We are protecting family land and preventing encroachment from 
speculative development and an influx from out of region development interest.

When we protect land in Dale, Gardens Corner, and Sheldon, we are supporting multi-generational families who can stay on their land, 
raise crops, trees and children underneath military flight space.  These properties connect over 300,000 acres in the ACE Basin to the 
landscapes throughout Hampton and Jasper Counties, all draining into the Port Royal Sound watershed, the next frontier for landscape 
conservation.    

When we protect land in Okatie and in Southern Beaufort and Jasper Counties, we help cement an urban growth boundary for the 
mushrooming City of Hardeeville and ensure that sprawling residential or commercial development does not jump over the Okatie, New or 
even Savannah Rivers.  

Of course, by protecting land we protect habitat corridors, 
farms, forests, and water quality.  But we can’t ignore the 
impact to people and places:  Land protection in the presence 
of rapid coastal development is a growth management solution, 
helping to contain cities and towns and hopefully forcing better 
development patterns within those communities.  

In Beaufort County, we’re proud of a successful history of 
protection of watershed views and vistas – from Bay Street 
Bluff, Bellamy Curve and Oyster Factory Park – that have 
shaped our communities and identity.  But we also set our sights 
on the future of land protection throughout the Port Royal 
Sound region, bifurcated by the Broad River – an area that 
represents the next piece of our large coastal greenbelt and a 
key asset to our ability to preserve water quality and our quality 
of life.  These successes and potential converge here, and the 
recent growth only adds urgency to our pursuit.  

The Greenbelt  
in aerial form 

An aerial image of protected land 
surrounding Drayton Hall in  West 
Ashley, outside of Charleston.  In 
response to rapid growth and several 
new housing developments, over 
13,000 acres were protected in the 
Ashley River Corridor in the early 
2000’s.  Without strategic land 
protection, the encroaching suburban 
development would overwhelm 
cultural resources like Drayton Hall 
and the Ashley River itself.Credit: Post and Courier. 
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2020 Open Land Trust 2020 Open Land Trust 
MEMBERS & SUPPORTERS

  BENEFACTOR $5000 +

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Coker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hinnant
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Leary
Mrs. Alan A. Moses
	 Joanne & Alan Moses Fund 
Mr. Dean Moss and Ms. Wendy Zara
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis R. Nolan
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Tenney

  PATRON $2500 +

Mrs. Carole Hartness
Dr. James Hoffman and  

Dr. Karen Zabrensky
Mr. Edward S. Dukes
Mr. John Dukes
Mr. William Dukes
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Parks
Mrs. Bailey W. Symington

  SUSTAINER $1000 +

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Barrett Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ford Bartholow
Mr. and Mrs. Colden R. Battey, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Howell Beach
Mr. and Mrs. William Chatfield 

The Dayton Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. J. Sheldon Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph B. Credle
Mr. and Mrs. David Davenport
Mr. Stephen Davis 

Davis Family Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Christine M. Demosthenes
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Doyle 

The Doyle Family Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Berryman Edwards, Jr.
Ms. Nelle Pender and  

Mr. Hugh Gouldthorpe, Jr.
Mr and Mrs. Cary Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Jones
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Kistler 

The James E. & Anne B. Kistler 
Charitable Trust

Mr. and Mrs. William Lowndes, III
Ms. Audrey C. McBratney
Mrs. Karin McCormick
Mrs. Edward C. Mitchell, Jr.
Mr. Wilson Parker Moore
Ms. Susannah O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Reid 

Reid Family Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Seip 

The Seip Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Shuford, III
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. R. E. Thorpe, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Trask Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Webster
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd B. Williams, III

  SPONSOR $500+

Mr. F. E. Agnew
Ms. Ann R. Baruch
Mr. and Mrs. Harold J. Bowen, III
Mr. and Mrs. Dawson L. Cherry
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Cromer
Mr. and Mrs. Rae W. Dehncke
Ms. Patricia Anne Denkler and Dr. 

Mike Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. H. Laurance Fuller
Mr. and Mrs. Kinney M. Gause
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Gray, III
Ms. Connie G. Haskell
Mr. and Mrs. David C. House
Mr. and Mrs. Conway G. Ivy
Ms. Gail Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Montague T. Laffitte
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Leister
Ms. Robin Leverton
Mr. and Mrs. Tom McNeill
Mr. J. Thomas Mikell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mistler
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Murray
Mr. Michael Oates
Mr. Douglas L. Paul
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Royal
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Schmaltz
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Troy Shaver, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Summerall
Mr. and Mrs. R. E. Thorpe, Jr.
Mr. Fredrick Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Beekman Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin M. Younger, Jr.

  SUPPORTER 100+

Dr. and Mrs. Robert F. Allen
Ms. Karen Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Andrepont
Ms. Anna Aposstolou
Ms. Anna Backus King
Ms. Anne Chapman Bailey
Ms. Amy Baker
Lt. Gen. and Mrs. John L. Ballantyne
Lt. Col. and Mrs. John E. Barber
Mr. and Mrs. A. Parker Barnes
Mr. and Mrs. Russell E. Berry
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Bartley Billig
Ms. Elizabeth Bishop Later
Dr. and Mrs. William E. Boblick, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Terry J. Borgert
Mr. and Mrs. James Bradshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Braude
Mr. and Mrs. Denis Brosnan
Mr. and Mrs. Jackson D. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Bruce
Ms. Rosemary Brulotte
Mr. Franklin and Ms. Bungerz
Maj.. and Mrs. Robert A. Burgin
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Burns
Ms. Kathryn Byrd
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Campbell

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Canavan
Mr. and Mrs. J. Richard Carling
Mr. Charles W. Carson, Jr.
Ms. Sondra Catts
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Chaffin, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Chesnutt
Ms. Susan J. Clark
Mr. Nelson H. Coar
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Coker
Ms. Christine Collins
Dr. and Mrs. Brad Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Converse
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew E. Cook, II
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cooper
Ms. Marcia Corenman
Mr. and Mrs. Frank E. Coslick
Mr. and Mrs. Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Hazen Culley
Ms. Anne Z. Cunningham
Mr. John Daly
Mr. Nelson A. Danish
Ms. Rebecca R. Davenport
Mr. W. Douglas Davidson and Mrs. 

Charlsie Cantey-Davidson
Dr. and Mrs. F. Carl Derrick
Mr. Joe Devoe
Ms. Barbara J. Dittmer
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond H.  

Dominick, III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Donohue
Ms. Vernita Dore
Mrs. Marvin H. Dukes, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Dunlap
Ms. Emily Durso
Ms. Dale Friedman and  

Mr. Philip Fairbanks
Ms. Susan Farnham
Mrs. and Mr. John Feeser
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Fleming
Ms. Jane Dowling Fender
Mr. and Mrs. Brian E. Flewelling
Ms. Geni Flowers-Buquet
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Floyd
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Forsythe
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Frederick
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Gibson, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. D. Cabell Gilley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goldman
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Goodwin
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Goss
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Gozdecki, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Gene W. Grace
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Grady
Mr. and Mrs. George H. Gromel, Jr.
Ms. Ramona M. Grunden
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Guida
Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Hammet, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Hartl
Mr. John H. Haslam, Jr.
Rt. Rev. and Mrs. Alden M. Hathaway
Ms. Beth Hawks
Mrs. William H. Hays, III
Mr. Fred B. Herrmann
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Hester
Mr. Dean J. Hewitt

Mrs. Merle F. Hoagland
Ms. Juliana Hoekstra and  

Mr. Jeff Adolphsen
Ms. Barbara G. Holmes
Ms. Sandra Huckaby and  

Mr. Henry Schuster
Mr. Jacob Hughes
Mr. Arnot Hulth
Dr. and Mrs. Randall E. James
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Jennings
Mr. and Mrs. J. Richard Johnson
Ms. Deborah S. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Kennedy, III
Mr. Bruce Kessler
Mr. and Mrs. Anderson M. Kinghorn
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Kirsch
Mr. and Mrs. Michael I. Kling
Ms. Marilynn Koerber
Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Kurz
Dr. and Mrs. H. Lucius Laffitte, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lami
Mr. Charles G. Lane
Ms. Elizabeth Bishop Later
Ms. Linda Laughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Laughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Lee
Mrs. May J. Lepionka
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Libaire, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Little
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Lord, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Rayner B. Lotton
Mr. and Mrs. William Lowndes, IV
Mr and Mrs. Robert Mackenzie
Ms. Gale B. Marrone
Ms. Peggy Mathis
Dr. and Mrs. W. Brem Mayer, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Mazzie
Mr. John McCarter
Mr. and Mrs. Pat F. McGarity
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick McMichael
Mrs. William A. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Allen A. Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Mills Lane Morrison
Ms. Alice Beddingfield Moss
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic W. Mueller
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Namerow
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Neison, III
Mr. and Mrs. E. W. Nettles, III
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Nicol
Ms. Tina J. Novit
Mr. Paul Nurnberg and  

Ms. Libby Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Victor C. Otley, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. G. William Paddock
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Pappas
Mrs. Milton Parker, III
Ms. Patricia R. Parker
Dr. and Mrs. John C. Passeggio
Mr. Lee Patterson and  

Ms. Ellen MacLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Phifer
Ms. Cindy Poe
Ms. Barbara Price
Mrs. Wyatt B. Pringle, Sr.
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Mr. Rodney W. Proctor
Ms. Diana L. Reed
Mr. and Mrs. George Reynolds
Mr. William C. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Craig T. Robinson
Mrs. Patricia M. Rodgers
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Roessing
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Romberger
Mr. Philip Roos
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Robert E. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Sadlier
Mrs. Kate Parks Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin F. Scheetz, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen L. Schein
Dr. and Mrs. Albert L. Segars, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Shealy
Ms. Alison Simpkins
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Sinkhorn
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Slovic
Ms. Ann Smith Finn
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Smithson
Mr. and Mrs. Wade St. John
Ms. Elizabeth Locke and  

Mr. John R. Staelin
Ms. Christine L. Stanley
Ms. Cheryl A. Steele
Mr. and Mrs. Rolland Stemland
Ms. Barr and Mr. Strother
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Tayloe
Mr. William Ten Eyck
Mr. and Mrs. Jacques S. Theriot
Mr. John Trask,III
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Trevor
Mrs. and Mr. Matt Trumps
Drs. David and Cathleen Tuley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Vanderwarker
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry S. Voight
Ms. Karen Warner and  

Mr. John Schueler
Mr. and Mrs. David Wendorf
Ms. Jessie White
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Wightman
Ms. Frances Worthy and  

Mr. John Wigington
Mr. Lee Wilwerding
Mr. and Mrs. William Yang
Mr. William P. Yergens
Ms. Julie A. Zachowski
Mr. and Mrs. John Zlogar

  MEMBER  $35+

Mr. and Mrs. Louis M. Ackerman, Jr.
Mr and Mrs. Graham Asher
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald C. Bailey
Ms. Laura G. Baker
Ms. Susan Banister
Mr. and Mrs. Rod Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. E. T. Baysden, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Berg
Mrs. Carl J. Bocek
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Bruce
Mr. and Mrs. Rome P. Busa, Jr.
Ms. Evelyn Caldwell
Mr. George P. Cannon

Mr. Ken Carpenter and  
Ms. Sheila Corbett

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Carroll
Mrs. J. B. Caughman
Ms. Carol Clapp
Mr. and Mrs. Aubrey W. Cochran
Mrs. Thomas O. Coleman
Mrs. Sue Collins
Mr. Mitchell Crisp
Mr. Philip E. Cromer
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Crowther
Mr. and Mrs. P. Logan Crowther
Mr. and Mrs. Hazen Culley
Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Dalvini, Jr.
Mr. John Daly
Mrs. Ralph Davis, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Henry X. Diercxsens
Mr. Robert Dowdeswell
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph T. Dyches, Sr.
Ms. Priscilla G. Elledge
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Elmore
Dr. Leon M. Ember
Ms. John Fakunding
Mrs. Ruth E. Fenster
Ms. Kathy D. Folsom
Mr. and Mrs. A. Duncan Fordham
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Foster
Mr. Ben T. Franklin and  

Ms. Sandra Bungerz
Ms. Dale Friedman and  

Mr. Philip Fairbanks
Ms. HIlary Gallop
Mr. Robert O. Gamble
Ms. Sharon Gibbons and  

Mr. Rex Runquist
Mr. John Gillon
Mrs. Dot Gnann
Ms. Ginny Hall and Mr. Guy Apicella
Ms. Norma Hammons
Mr. and Mrs. Owen K. Hand
Mrs. Donald G. Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne H. Heath
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Hill
Mrs. Lisa Holt
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Hubbell
Ms. Martha P. Jamison
Mr. and Mrs. William Jirousek
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Johnson
Mrs. Adelaide Josselson
Mr. Christopher Kieran
Ms. Kay D. Kinard
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Koppernaes
Ms. Bonnie Krstolic
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur A. Lamas
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Lesesne, Jr.
Mrs. Julian S. Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Jennings B. Lisk, Jr.
Ms. Peggy Lucas
Ms. Scottie Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Mansson
Ms. Carole Mathews
Ms. Peggy Mathis
Mr. and Mrs. Jim McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W.  

McEldowney III
Mr. and Mrs. Claude McLeod, Jr.
Mr. David C. Meilander and  

Ms. Ellen J. Whitlock
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Michau
Ms. Alice B Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Mutchler
Ms. Anna O’Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Ovens
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Palefsky
Ms. Shirley E. Parsons
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Pearks
Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Penaherrera
Ms. Cindy Poe
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pollitzer
Ms. Sandra Rice
Ms. Laura Riesmeyer
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Romeo
Mr. and Mrs. Caylor Romines
Mr. Mark W Russell
Ms. Roberta Sanders
Ms. Katleen Scaccia
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy D. Schiewe
Mr. and Mrs. David Schmidt
Mrs. Kathleen Schoenherr
Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Simmer
Mr. and Ms. Lamar H. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore S. Snydal
Ms. Jo Anne Solesbee
Mr. D. Paul Sommerville
Mr. Donald L. Starkey and  

Ms. Donna Ridley
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Raymond H. Stocks
Mr. Daniel P. Taylor
Dr. Temte and Mr. Canzanelli
Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Tummillo
Ms. Patricia B. VonHarten
Mr. Larry Watkins
Mr. Jay K Weidner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Welborn
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Wightman
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Wilkins
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Williams, IV
Mr. Charles H. Williams
Dr. Eileen Williams and  

Mr. John Beaucaire
Ms. Shannon Younger
Anonymous

  GRANTS

Gaylord & Dorothy Donnelley 
Foundation

Coastal Community Foundation 

  BUSINESS

American Forest Management 
Bay Street Outfitters
Bluffton Historical Pres. Society
Community Bag Program
Lady’s Island Garden Club
Lynn and Wheeler, CPA, PA

Sea Island Garden Club
Silent Angels
The Beaufort Garden Club

  IN HONOR OF:

In Honor of Dr. Zabrensky  
and Dr. Hoffman	  
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Kirsch

In Honor of Patricia Clark 
Sea Island Garden Club

In Honor of Hugo Krispyn  
Sea Island Garden Club

In Honor of Kristin Williams 
Sea Island Garden Club

In Honor of Eisnar S. Trosal, III 
Mr. John Little

In Honor of Caroline Rather 
Ms. Susan J. Clark

  IN MEMORY OF:

In Memory of Charles Stockell 
Mrs. Charles W. Stockell

In Memory of Harriette  
Weister Russell 
Mr. Mark Russell

In Memory of Terrel Rackley	  
Mr. and Mrs. E. T. Baysden, Jr.

In Memory of Alex Montgomery	 
Mr. Al Segars

In Memory of Dan and  
Margaret Lesesne	  
Mr. and Mrs. Louis M. Ackerman, Jr.

In Memory of Terry Poore 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Bruce

In Memory of Shirley Moseley 
Denkler 
Ms. Susan Zurenda

2020 Open Land Trust 2020 Open Land Trust 
MEMBERS & SUPPORTERS

THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR SUPPORT!
*To the best of our 
knowledge, this list 
reflects donations 
received from our 2020 
membership appeal.  
If there is an error or 
omission, please contact 
our office and we will 
make the appropriate 
changes in our database.
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2020 Board Members2020 Board Members
Terry Murray – President

Dean Moss – Vice President
Al Segars – Secretary

Katie C. Phifer – Treasurer
Colden R. Battey, Jr.
Patricia A. Denkler

Vernita F. Dore
Al Stokes

Thomas Tayloe
Beekman Webb

Founding TrusteesFounding Trustees
Marguerite Broz, John M. Trask Jr.

Betty Waskiewicz

SStafftaff  
Kristin Williams – Executive Director

Kate Schaefer – Director of Land Protection
Haley Romeo – Office Manager

Caylor Romines – Director of Stewardship
Ashley Rhodes – Director of Development

Non-Profit
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Beaufort, SC

Permit No. 75

Address Services  Requested

124 Lady’s Island Drive
P.O. Box 75
Beaufort, SC 29901
Office (843) 521-2175
Fax (843) 521-1946
info@openlandtrust.com
www.openlandtrust.org

FOLLOW US ON

 

BEAUFORT COUNTY

OPEN
LAND

TRUST

Look for 
our classic 
cookbook 

at local 
retailers  

or call  
the office.

$20.00

Truck Donation NeededTruck Donation Needed
OLT staff members travel a lot! With our commitment 
to protect 159 properties in perpetuity, we remain 
engaged and in communication with each landowner. 
With almost 25,000 acres in seven counties, travel is 
an integral part of the job. 

The donation of a truck appropriate for OLT travel and field use would improve our 
ability to carry out our mission. Generally, the donation of a vehicle to OLT can be 
considered a tax-deductible donation. 

Please contact Kristin Williams at kristin@openlandtrust.com or 843-521-2175.

Making a Difference
We know you believe in our mission because you have 
supported us in the past. Your annual membership is critical 
to the success of our organization.  
PLEASE JOIN OR RENEW TODAY AT  
WWW.OPENLANDTRUST.ORG.

Please provide us with your most current contact information 
including email address. Send to:  info@openlandtrust.com

EMAIL REMINDER


